STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS
BUSINESS MEETING

DATE:


February 26, 2008

TIME:


10:00 a.m.

PLACE:


500 N. Calvert Street





3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21202-3651

PRESENT:


Angela Cornish, Chairman Industry Member





Arthur Brown, Vice Chairman, Industry Member




Peter Bowers, Secretary, Industry Member





Michael Oles, Industry Member





Michael Berg, Industry Member





Frank Mancini, Industry Member





William Jones, Consumer Member





Dudley Bostic, Consumer Member

OTHERS
PRESENT:




Stanley Botts, Commissioner, Occupational and  





                      Professional Licensing



         
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General




         
Jack Lesho, Executive Director, Occupational and

                                                                       Professional Licensing   




        
Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide  





Roger Lash, Director, Apprenticeship and

                                                                         Training Division

CALL TO ORDER: 

Angela Cornish, Chairman. called the regular meeting to the State Board of Master Electricians to order at 10:00 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The minutes of the business meeting of the Board held January 22, 2008 were approved without corrections.  The minutes of the executive session held January 22, 2008 were approved as written.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Berg and unanimously carried by the Board that the minutes of the Business meeting be approved.
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COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT:
Complaint # 08-ELE- 0001 was determined to be opened and requested additional information.
OLD BUSINESS: Correspondence
An individual submitted an e-mail alleging that people are performing electrical services in Garrett County without a license or obtaining permits but the letter did not identify particular individuals who are offering or providing services without a license.  

Jack Lesho, Executive Director, discussed with the Board that he has spoken to Mr. Rob Heilig, of Garrett County, and that he is trying to start the process of establishing a permitting and inspection process in Garrett County.  Chairman, Cornish stated that this Board will help with establishing the local Board should County officials need information in this effort.  Counsel Kinstler suggested that this office send the individual’s correspondence to the Garrett County Attorney.
Motion (II) was made by Mr. Bostic, seconded by Mr. Berg to run local ads and local television public service announcements notifying contractors as well as consumers that anyone offering or providing electrical services in Garrett County should provide proof of a current State master electrician license.  Mr. Lesho will contact the local newspapers and television stations in Garrett County.
Correspondence: 
The Baltimore City Inspector General has submitted a letter to this Board regarding investigations into individuals who may have improperly used another person’s business license.  They will keep the Board aware of any new information on this topic. 
Correspondence:
The Washington County Electrical Board of Examiners and Supervisors has submitted information on suspensions and revocations of electrical licenses according to their County Code of Public Laws requested by Jack Lesho, Executive Director.
CONFERENCE CALL:   DELAWARE
Jack Lesho, Director discussed with the Board that on February 15, 2008, a conference call was conducted between Mr. James Collins, Executive Director of the Delaware Electrical Board, Chris Spizzirri, Delaware Assistant Attorney General and Counsel to the Delaware Electrical Board, Sloane Fried  Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General and Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide for the State Electrical Board.  Mr. Collins 
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expressed concern over allegations that individuals who fail the Delaware license examination, are permitted to take and pass the Maryland license examination through Cecil County in Maryland, reciprocating that county license to the State license and reciprocate the Maryland license back to obtain a Delaware master electrician license through reciprocal licensing between the States.  Mr. Lesho agreed to look into this matter.  
Motion (III) was made by Mr. Berg, seconded by Mr. Bowers to table this matter until the next meeting for further information from the Delaware Electrical Board. 
FORMAL HEARING:
An individual whose examination application was denied in July, 2007 for not meeting the required 7 years of work experience under the direction of a master electrician met with the Board members to discuss his military experience.
Member of the Public:

Roger Lasher Jr., Director, Maryland Apprenticeship and Training Council asked to be placed on the agenda for the next meeting on March 25, 2008 to discuss apprenticeship training programs in Maryland.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Bostic, seconded by Mr. Oles and unanimously carried by the State Board of Master Electrician’s to go into Executive Session at 12:00 p.m., in the 3rd floor conference room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202-3651.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland § 10-508 (a) (8).  The purpose of the session was to consult with Counsel concerning material pertaining to applicants for licensure.  

FORMAL HEARING:

The Board discussed the denial with the individual, in the matter of Case 08- ELE- 0016.  After a lengthy discussion of the formal hearing verifying his military experience and the time involved, it was determined that by the majority vote to allow the individual to take the master electrician’s license examination.  
Motion (V) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Berg and unanimously carried by   the Board to accept the findings in the Executive session. 
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Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Brown, seconded by Mr. Bowers and unanimously carried by the Board to return to the public meeting.  

EXAMINATION APPLICATIONS:
Angela Cornish, Chairman, addressed the Board regarding applications submitted by PSI for the Board’s review, that Executive Director Lesho can review the applications before the Board meeting to evaluate the credentials and approve them upon verification and that they meet the experience qualifications.  Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Berg, seconded by Mr. Bostic and unanimously carried by the Board to allow Mr. Lesho to review the examination applications submitted by PSI.    
APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI:

PSI submitted 13 applications from individuals to take the State Master Electrician’s examination.

The Board approved 8 applications to take the State master electrician’s license examination.
The Board denied 4 applications to take the State master electrician’s license examination.
The Board placed in pending 1 application to take the State master electrician’s license examination.
STATISTICS:
Chairman Cornish reviewed with the Board statistics submitted by PSI for the month of January on the percentage of candidates taking the license examination for the first time and repeat examination candidates.

ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (VIII) was made by Mr. Mancini, seconded by Mr. Brown and unanimously carried by the Board to adjourn the meeting at 2:20 p.m.

Angela Cornish, Chairman                                                             Date

____ Without Corrections


____With Corrections

